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At our recent AGM the following concerns were raised:
CONSENT CONDITION 5
As considerable progress has been made on the Te Anau Wastewater Project we
would like to question why Condition 5 of Environment Southland’s Discharge
Permit has not been adhered to.
The condition reads:
‘Within three months of the granting of this consent, the consent holder shall
invite the following bodies to provide one representative each to form a Liaison
Group:
Fiordland Sewerage Options Group’ (and others).
The consent was granted on the 2nd December 2019.
The delays in setting up the Liaison Group have resulted in part due to the impact of the Covid-19
lockdown and subsequent restrictions as well as the need to finalise contract conditions for the two
remaining packages of work so that physical works can continue and that programme dates can be
met. Once these contracts have been finalised and programmes locked in place it is the intention
that the Liaison Group is established so that they can help with keeping the community informed on
progress.

DOWNERS:
We understand that Downers now have the Design and Build contract for the Te
Anau Ponds end of pipe line work. Does this indicate that Stantec are no longer
involved in the Te Anau end of the project?

If Stantec are still involved in the Te Anau work, what is their role?
Referring to the Open Minutes from the Services and Assets Committee
meeting held 23rd June 2020:
7.1 Page 3
Downers Water and Wastewater Maintenance Contract 10/01
What is the contractual relationship between the contractor for the treatment at
the ponds and SDC?
While the contract has been awarded to Downers on a design and build basis Stantec remain lead
designer and still have a role to play through to completion and commissioning not least in providing
process design advice through to commencement of construction as well as during the commission of
both the MF plant and SDI field. At this point Stantec’s role is much reduced than their previous
involvement and will continue in that manner as work progresses

BUDGET:
Has the budget for this project been revised?
We would appreciate a copy of the new pricings for the entire project. The
original budget obviously is no longer valid.
If so it would be prudent for the Council to notify all ratepayers as we do not want
a replay of the Kaipara debacle. We understand that there is a significant increase
in the value of works being carried out.
In this regard can we have a breakdown of the key component parts of the project,
namely costs for:
(a) upgrade of the ponds
(b) the membrane treatment plant
(c) the pipeline
(d) the Kepler subsurface drip
(e) others, including fees etc.

Is there any opportunity for a review, or innervation, to reduce the costs blow out?
If not, why not?
Budgets were last reviewed and discussed at Council meeting on 7 May. The meeting was held in
public excluded due to the commercial sensitivity around costings given that contracts were not
finalised, and that recommendations were to award contracts subject to agreement and finalisation.
While we work towards the contracts being finalised this sensitivity remains in place however once
both contracts are finalised this information can then be released. Further to this, Council confirms
that the 18kms of pipe installed between the wastewater treatment ponds and Kepler Block was
completed within both budget and programme parameters.

SEWAGE HOLDING PONDS UPGRADE:
Our Chairman, Alistair Paton-MacDonald is very familiar with the construction
of the existing ponds. It is his understanding that there may be some technical and
safety issues with the upgrading and raising of the sides of the ponds.
Consequently, we have cost overrun concerns.
One of the advantages of SDI at the concept stage when comparing SDI with CPI
was the capability of SDI to work in all weather, therefore not required to shut
down in severe wind, snow and rain conditions.
When working through the design cost analysis for both options the Consultants
have apparently completely ignored this benefit as the 'storage' requirement at the
Te Anau ponds is now the same for CPI and SDI Options, 15,000 cube.
As outlined by A Paton-McDonald in his original submission, by lowering
the top working level of the existing ponds in the region of 200 millimetres, the
ponds would have capacity to adequately provide 'storage' in the unlikely event it
should ever be needed, at no cost.
We further believe that a Land Swap of Council owned land at the North of the
ponds with the paddock adjoining to the South, owned by farmer Max Slee, would
have allowed a new pond to be built at the sewer entrance end of the existing
complex. This would allow all of the filtration equipment and pumping plant to
be set up 'in the dry'. This additional pond could also assist in providing ‘storage
capacity.’
In support of our earlier submissions we received technical advice that clearly
outlined that an additional pond was the easiest and cost effective solution. Has
this been investigated? If not, why not?

If another pond could to be considered then why would the existing ponds need
to remain full?
The resource consent granted in December 2019 required the provision of additional 15,000m3 of
storage but did not specify how this should be undertaken - either by construction of a new storage
basin of increasing capacity within the current pond system. While the suggestion of lowering the top
working level by 200mm may provide some additional capacity it does not meet the requirement to
provide 15000m3 of additional storage as required by the SDI consent. Currently Downer are
undertaking geotechnical survey work to understand the issues and risks around the additional
storage but at this stage consider raising the existing ponds presents the least cost option.

MONITORING:
Discharge Permit Condition 9
Groundwater quality and levels
Can you confirm that monitoring the wells has been commenced?
To enable a credible baseline to be established, data from the springs at the
northern end of Fraser’s Beach, Home Creek, and Freestone Mire should be
included in this work.
I can confirm that monitoring of the wells has commenced with two rounds of sampling undertaken
since consent was granted. The SDI consent requires sampling and monitoring at 10 locations as well
as groundwater depth monitoring at a further 15 locations which it is considered will provide a
comprehensive picture of the impact of the discharge from the SDI field. Monitoring at other
locations may be considered if it is thought that it would assist in providing further detail but at this
stage it is not considered as necessary given the comprehensive list of locations within the current
consent.

CONCLUSION
We have advise SDC that representatives from FSO will be attending the Services
and Assets Committee meeting on the 5th August 9a.m. and have requested
permission to speak.
It would be appreciated if our above concerns could be addressed at this meeting.
Yours faithfully,
RUTH SHAW
On behalf of Fiordland Sewerage Options Inc.

